
Dick and Barbara Bull came to the University of Idaho in 1967. They expected to stay 5-6 years but 
fell in love with Moscow and the U of I and decided to stay. Both of their children and three of their 
grandchildren attended the U of I. They are known for their warm smiles, personable natures and 
incredible dedication to the Vandal family.  
 
For 40 years, the Bulls kept offensive stats at Vandal football games, retiring after the 2015 season. They 
served as co-presidents of the U of I Parents’ Association from 1986-87. They have been active Vandal 
Scholarship Fund (VSF) members and VSF donors for almost five decades. They received the VSF 
President’s National Special Service Award in 2006 and the VSF Spirit Award in 2016 for their tireless 
work in support of VSF. In 2001, the Bulls received the University of Idaho Retirees Association Idaho 
Treasure Award for their significant achievements in volunteerism and leadership to the University . 
They were named honorary members of the U of I Alumni Association in 2013. 
 
Dick Bull serves as an academic advisor for the Lambda Chi Alpha fraternity. For 34 years, Dick dedicated 
his time running the scoreboard for Vandal basketball home games. He has served on the U of I Retirees 
Association board of directors, filling the role of president in 2004. He was a faculty member at U of I for 
30 years in the Department of Animal and Veterinary Science in the College of Agricultural and Life 
Sciences. During that time, he was on the board of directors for the American Society of Animal Science 
(ASAS), also serving as the president of the ASAS western section. Dick was named a fellow of ASAS in 
1997, a prestigious honor only given to six people in the country each year. He also served a two-year 
term as president of Gamma Sigma Delta, the International Honor Society of Agriculture.  
 
Barbara Bull serves on the Alumnae Panhellenic Council and volunteers as an advisor with U of I’s Tri 
Delta sorority, dedicating her time to helping the collegians in a variety of ways. She also serves on the U 
of I President’s Athletic Advisory Council as a representative of the Moscow community and on the U of I 
library advisory board. Barbara has served on a variety of university committees tasked with developing 
and updating policies.  
 
The Bulls are active ambassadors for the Moscow Chamber of Commerce and active members of the 
First United Methodist Church, where they also serve on the Church Council.  Barbara serves as vice 
president of the Gritman Medical Center Foundation and Dick is a member and past-president of 
the Lions Club, as well as an active member of Shriners.  
 
 


